

Holm Primary School

Stratherrick Road, Inverness, IV2 4YL Tel: 01463 232697

Messaging Service: 0800 564 2272 pin: 042230



a set = _____

21st June 2018

Baillie Cup

Absence Line: 01463 251920

Congratulations to the pupils from Primary 1-4 who represented their school and won their section at the Baillie Cup. We were all very proud of the amazing individual and relay team achievements. Thank you to Mrs Dillon, Mrs Foxcroft and other parent helpers who helped with training and at the Baillie Cup. What a team!! In addition we'd like to offer a huge thank you to parents for their support in taking and collecting competitors to Queens Park for the event.

Thank you also to Ms Angela MacLennan for her time given in organising and checking out/in of tracksuits. We ask that all kits are returned to school before the end of session.

Gymnastics

Our gymnastics team have achieved great things this year; from winning medals at the Inverness competition in February to their fabulous performance to the music of The Greatest Showman at Perth Gymfest. You can find their Gymfest performance on the Inverness Active Schools Facebook page. Super work girls - we thoroughly enjoyed the display you presented to the whole school too. We would like to offer a huge thank you to Mrs Claire Mackenzie for her ongoing training and support of our pupils.

Dancemania

Dancemania have been working so hard this year with Miss Penman. In December they performed a Welcome Dance to show that in Holm school we celebrate and appreciate diversity. This has continued over the session where children shared their creativity with the rest of the school displaying their new Welcome routine to peers. We are happy to announce the group has been selected for the Big Dance 2018 at Eden Court again next year. Miss Penman would like to thank all the girls for their commitment and is looking forward to seeing her current and new performers after the holidays. Keep Dancing.

Lost Property

Please look through and collect items before the end of term as it will be necessary to dispose of these items if they are not uplifted. Unfortunately, items that do not have names on them so cannot be returned to their owners.

Parent Council

Thank you to our Parent Council who have supported the school so well over the year by organising events including the school fete and discos. We are delighted to announce that their fundraising will enable the school to have a new sound system. We are most grateful for all that has been done over the session.

e-mail: holm.primary@highland.gov.uk

Gardening

A big thank you to our Gardening Group who come in regularly to work with pupils to ensure we have a more pleasant working environment. We have received very positive feedback from both parents and visitors about how welcoming the flourishing flowers make the school look.

Scripture Union

There will be a new Scripture Union Group starting next session for pupils in Primary 5-7. It will take place on Tuesday lunchtimes. All pupils in these year groups are welcome to come along for fun activities and to learn a bit more about Christian beliefs. Further details will be sent home at the start of next session. The group will be led by Mrs Fiona Cameron who is a parent and Psychology/RME secondary teacher.

Chair

We are delighted that Mrs Bradley is going to come in on Thursday lunch times next session to offer choir practice. More details will follow.

Closing Assembly Reminder

This year's closing assembly will be on Tuesday 26th June at 9.45am. Parents and friends are most welcome to attend. On the day of the assembly there will be no snack available from canteen, so parents are asked to provide their children with a snack for play time.

School Closes

School closes on Friday 29th at 12.15pm and reopens on Tuesday 21st August 2018, Breakfast Club opens at 8.00am. We would like to wish our pupils, parents and staff a very relaxing and uplifting summer.

